Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of Thursday, 2/23/2017
Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Mark Gerhardy,  Andrew Fink, Dominick Camelio, and Kathi McLaughlin

Not Present: Lou Romano

Also Present: Dave Henry, ZBA Member and Greg Mulhern of Countryside ALF

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. A motion to approve the January 2017 minutes with corrections was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. 
7-Eleven Subdivision – Mr. Greg Mulhern of Country Side ALF presented the board with plans to subdivide the 7-Eleven parcel located at 8132 Buffalo Road. The applicant is proposing a split into two distinct parcels. The 1st lot, “Lot A,” has the 7-Eleven store and gas islands located on it. The second lot, “Lot B,” is the lot to the east of 7-Eleven and once contained a restaurant that was demolished months ago. The proposed second lot is a narrow 1.5 acres with road frontage of 150 feet. After reviewing the plans, board member Mark Gerhardy stated that subdividing the parcel in a “non-conforming” way could create a hardship and would deter potential buyers. The process of subdividing the property in this way would require a variance approval, a SWIPP Plan and a discussion with the Village of Bergen concerning electric and waste water.

A couple of options were suggested to Mr. Mulhern to make the lot more viable. The first suggestion was coming up with a plan that contained a “generic box” on the lot showing more measurements and giving a better visual for a future plan. The 2nd option that was suggested was changing the lot lines by extending the road frontage to the required 200 feet and making the lot conform to zoning standards. In this case, no variance, SWIPP Plan, or curb cuts would be needed until a site plan was presented. If the plan had the required road frontage, new lot/lease lines and cross easements, it may be more workable and prevent future hardships. Mr. Mulhern seemed to like the second option better but wanted to present his team with everything at hand first. Chairman Fink stated that he would contact the county Planning Board chairman as well to see if he had any other recommendations.

Old/New Business

(Dave Mason stated that a new business, approximately 5,000 square feet, was going to be built in Apple Tree Acres. The businesss makes and packages tomato sauce.
No further discussion took place.

A motion to adjourn was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Mark Gerhardy, voted and carried.

The meeting ended at 8:08 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

       Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

       Charles Redinger, ZBA Chairman

